
 

Proposed Tennis Court Facility Hierarchy  
 
This Tennis Court Facility Hierarchy has been developed to determine the minimum review 
level for restorative works for the different types of tennis court facilities in the City. The facilities 
have been def ined as either ‘Regional’, ‘District’, or ‘Local’ with associated minimum review 
levels of 8 years, 10 years and 12 years. 
 

 No. courts Affiliated club Min. review level 
Regional > 15 yes 8 years 
District 5–15 yes 10 years 
Local < 5 no 12 years 
 
Using this Strategic Framework, the City has determined the facility type and minimum review 
level for each of the tennis court facilities in the City: 
 

Facility name No. courts Affiliated club Facility 
type Min. review level 

Blackboy Park 2 no Local 12 years 
Camberwarra Park 2 no Local 12 years 
Emerald Park 2 no Local 12 years 
Fenton Reserve 1 no Local 12 years 
Glengarry Park 2 no Local 12 years 
Harbour View Park 2 no Local 12 years 
Heathridge Park 10 yes District 10 years 
James Cook Reserve 2 no Local 12 years 
Kingsley Park 2 no Local 12 years 
Penistone Reserve 2 no Local 12 years 
Percy Doyle Reserve (Sorrento 
Tennis Club) 20 yes Regional 8 years 

Timberlane Park 12 yes District 10 years 
Warwick Regional Open Space 12 yes District 10 years 
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Proposed Tennis Court Facility Condition Audit System and Decommissioning Process 
 
 
 
 Condition 

Assessment 
Utilisation 

Rates 
Previous 

restorative 
works 

Minimum 
review period 
according to 

hierarchy 

Consider for 
decommissioning  

Prioritisation of 
restorative/ resurfacing 

works 

Are the utilisation 
rates for the previous 
5 years consistently 

low? 

Have alternative 
tennis facilities 
nearby been 
identified? 

Identification of 
alternative facility 

options and costings 

Community 
Consultation (in line 

with Community 
Consultation and 

Engagement Policy 
and Protocol) 

Report to Council on 
results of 

consultation and 
recommend 

alternative facilities 
for endorsement  

Yes 

No 

No 

Yes 

If alternative tennis 
facilities nearby are 
not City owned then 

Shared Use 
agreement 
developed    
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upon such information does so on the basis that DMS shall bear 
no responsibility or liability whatsoever for any errors, faults, 
defects or omissions in the information. 
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TENNIS COURT FACILITIES - HILLARYS 
Date: 12 November 2012 

DISCLAIMER: While every care is taken to ensure the accuracy 
of this data, the City of Joondalup makes no representations or 
warranties about its accuracy, completeness or suitability for 
any particular purpose and disclaims all liability for all 
expenses, losses, damages and costs which you might incur as 
a result of the data being inaccurate or incomplete in any way 
and for any reason. 
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Habour View Park  
Tennis Courts – 2 courts 

Fenton Reserve  
Tennis Court – 1 court 

James Cook Park 
Tennis Courts – 2 courts 
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FENTON RESERVE TENNIS COURT 
DECOMMISSIONING – FREQUENTLY ASKED 

QUESTIONS 
 

1. What is the purpose of the community comment period? 
 

To provide the local community with an opportunity to indicate their preferred option 
for replacing the tennis court, fencing and floodlighting at Fenton Reserve. 
 

2. Where is Fenton Reserve? 
 

Fenton Reserve is a local park located on Fenton Way, Hillarys. Current 
infrastructure at the site consists of a single fenced floodlit tennis court, a swing set 
and picnic table. 
 

 
 
The tennis court, fencing and floodlighting is being removed by the City, following a 
decision of Council at its meeting in December 2012. 
 

3. Why is the tennis court being removed? 
 
The Fenton Reserve tennis court has very low utilisation levels and is used less than 
0.5% of its available time. 
 
There are also costs incurred by the City in maintaining tennis courts that are under-
utilised, particularly with regard to their resurfacing and lighting requirements. As 
such, the City has developed a decommissioning process to determine the 
circumstances in which tennis courts may be considered for removal and replaced 
with alternative landscaping and/or infrastructure that will improve the utilisation of 
the space and reduce the operational costs of maintaining under-utilised 
infrastructure. 
 

4. Are there alternative tennis courts nearby? 
 
Yes. Hillarys has a number of other tennis court facilities located in the suburb.  
Harbour View Park has two tennis courts and is approximately 1 kilometre south-

Existing tennis court to be 
decommissioned  
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west of Fenton Reserve.  James Cook Park also has two courts and is approximately 
1.5 kilometres north of Fenton Reserve. 
   

5. What will the tennis court be replaced with? 
 
Given the size of Fenton Reserve, limited infrastructure will be considered to replace 
the tennis court.  
 
One option is to replace the court with grass. Given the court is in the middle of 
Fenton Reserve and is surrounded by grass, this would be in keeping with the 
surrounding area and give the local community more grass for informal recreation 
and play.  
 
Another option is to replace the court with grass and also some additional planting of 
native vegetation and a park bench. 
 

6. Who is being consulted? 
 
The City is directly consulting with residents living within a 200 metre radius from the 
site. 
 
However, anyone interested in the proposed development can also be involved in the 
consultation by completing the survey online at the Community Consultation page on 
the City’s website at www.joondalup.wa.gov.au or forms are available on request by 
telephoning 9400 4221. 
   
 

7. How will this project be funded? 
 
There are funds allocated for this project within the City’s 2012/13 Capital Works 
Budget.  
 
 

8. When does the community comment period close and how can I make 
comment? 

 
The comment process will commence on Monday 18 February 2013 and will 
conclude on Monday 11 March 2013, allowing a three week period for people to 
indicate their preferred replacement option. 
 
Comments can be made by completing and returning the survey to the City with the 
reply paid envelope or alternatively, the survey can be completed electronically via 
the Community Consultation page on the City’s website, 
www.joondalup.wa.gov.au. 
 

9. What happens next? 
 
The results of the community comment period will be collated and presented to 
Council for consideration. 
 
The overall results on this consultation will also be available on the City’s Community 

Consultation page for viewing, with individual responses remaining confidential.  
 

10. Who do I contact for more information on the project? 
  

The City’s Coordinator Leisure Planning is available on 9400 4221 or email 
info@joondalup.wa.gov.au 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/files/councilmeetings/2012/mailto:info@joondalup.wa.gov.au


FENTON RESERVE TENNIS COURT DECOMMISSIONING – 
COMMENT FORM 

 
The City is seeking your feedback on a preferred option for replacing the current tennis court 
infrastructure at Fenton Reserve and would appreciate information on the following: 

1. How do you currently use Fenton Reserve? Please tick as many as applicable: 
 
 Organised sport or recreation (eg: tennis) 
 
 Informal recreation (eg: walking, running, playing, dog walking) 
 
 Other (please provide details below) 

 

 
 I do not currently use Fenton Reserve 
 

2. The following options are proposed to replace the decommissioned tennis court. 
Please indicate your preference by choosing ONE option. 
 

 
 Preference 

 
Grass only 
 
OR 

 

  
Grass, native vegetation planting and a park bench  
  
  
3. Please provide your details: 
 
Note that for your survey to be valid, your contact details must be provided. This information 
will be treated as confidential and will not be published in any document or report on the 
outcomes of the consultation. Only one survey per person. 
Name:  

Address:  

  

Phone:  

Email:  

I am aged: Please tick: 
 under 18  18–24  25–34  35–44  

 45–54  55–64  65–74  75–84  
 85+        
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR FEEDBACK 
Please return the Comment Form via the enclosed reply paid envelope, fax it to the City on 

9300 1383 or email to info@joondalup.wa.gov.au by the closing date Monday 11 March 
2013. 
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